Speech by Commissioner for Transport 

at the ‘Cleaning Taxis Hong Kong’ on 30 March 2003

Dear friends from the media and taxi trade,

Good morning.  As pointed out by the Chief Executive a few days ago, we must all play our part in the fight against Atypical Pneumonia.  Today, friends in the taxi trade will demonstrate their commitment to the community-wide effort.

To prevent the spread of Atypical Pneumonia, the Department of Health has issued advice and guidelines to the community.  We should all:

· Consult a doctor if we have symptoms of Atypical Pneumonia, in particular if we have a fever of 38C or more;

· Wear a mask if we have been in close contact with a victim of Atypical Pneumonia, if we have symptoms of Atypical Pneumonia (fever, cough, respiratory tract infections), or if we come into contact with many people or visit crowded places with poor ventilation;

· Wash our hands frequently;

· Not touch our face, as the virus can enter our system through the eyes, nose and mouth.

For taxis, we are advising drivers

· To wear masks, as they serve many passengers; 

· To open the windows a bit to ensure proper ventilation’

· To clean taxi compartment between shifts;

· To be considerate to passengers who may have symptoms of Atypical Pneumonia.

Passengers can also play their part by opening their windows a bit.

In a minute, I will join with the taxi trade representatives to make a pledge to keep our taxis clean and demonstrate the proper way to wash taxi compartments.  I appeal to all frontline taxi drivers to follow the guidelines, and to ensure a hygienic vehicle environment for passengers.  Your support will help Hong Kong beat the disease.  

Wishing you all good health.  Thank you.

